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Read, Maggie@Energy

From: Cochran, Susan@Energy

Sent: Monday, August 17, 2015 1:47 PM

To: Read, Maggie@Energy

Subject: FW: timeline for Redondo Beach Energy Project's Final Determination of Compliance

From: Mohsen Nazemi [mailto:MNazemil@agmd.gov]

Sent: Wednesday, August 12, 2015 12:02 AM

To: Allen, Eileen@Energy

Cc: Cochran, Susan@Energy; Douglas, Karen@Energy

Subject: RE: timeline for Redondo Beach Energy Project's Final Determination of Compliance

Hi Eileen and thanks for your email requesting an update on the timing of the SCAQMD’s issuance of the Final
Determination of Compliance (FDOC). Eileen, as you may know, subsequent to the SCAQMD’s Public Consultation
meeting held on June 25, 2015 and SCAQMD’s July 30, 2015 status report referenced in your email, the U.S.EPA
promulgated the Clean Power Plan Rule for both New and Modified, as well as existing power plants. In addition, on
August 7, 2015 AES RBEP submitted new information related to the updated MET data that impacts the modeling
analysis for the proposed project. The SCAQMD staff needs to evaluate the AES RBEP compliance with the Clean Power
Plan Rule and re-evaluate the modeling analysis, especially during the commissioning and subsequent simultaneous
start ups of multiple gas turbines to determine compliance with both National and California Ambient Air Quality
Standards for this project.

At this time it is anticipated that these further analysis and issuance of the FDOC will be in late 2015 or early 2016. As
we further complete our evaluation, | can give you a more accurate time frame for issuance of the FDOC. Please let me
know if you have any further questions or need any additional information. Thanks.

Mohsen Nazemi, P.E.

Deputy Executive Officer

Engineering & Compliance

South Coast Air Quality Management District
21865 Copley Drive

Diamond Bar, CA 91765

Tel. (909)396-2662

Fax (909)396-3895

mnazemil@agmd.gov

From: Allen, Eileen@Energy [mailto:Eileen.Allen@energy.ca.gov]

Sent: Monday, August 10, 2015 3:36 PM

To: Mohsen Nazemi

Cc: Cochran, Susan@Energy; Douglas, Karen@Energy

Subject: timeline for Redondo Beach Energy Project's Final Determination of Compliance

Hello Mohsen,

| hope you’re well. Commissioner Karen Douglas and Hearing Officer Susan Cochran asked me to get in touch with you
regarding the District’s 7/30/15 Status Report on the Redondo Beach Energy Project Application For Certification (AFC)
proceeding.

http://docketpublic.energy.ca.gov/PublicDocuments/12-AFC-

03/TN205570 20150730T161618 SCAQMD_Status Report 12AFC3.pdf
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We have reviewed the District’s list of analytical and response to comment activities which were summarized in the
Status Report, and noted that on 8/7/15 CH2MHill/AES provided additional air quality information to Ms. Vicky Lee of
the District staff.

If you’re now able to give us an estimated date (e.g., the month) for filing the Final Determination of Compliance (FDOC),
the Commission’s Redondo Beach Energy Project Committee and Hearing Officer Cochran would greatly appreciate it.

| know that the District staff doesn’t work on Mondays, so I'll give you a call tomorrow to follow-up on this e-mail.
Eileen Allen

Eileen Allen

Commissioners’ Technical Advisor for
Energy Facility Siting

California Energy Commission

1516 9" St., MS 31

Sacramento CA 95814

(916) 654-4082

(916) 628-1565 (cell)
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